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FERUP Commends FCC Commissioners on Triennial Review “Next Steps”
Today, the members of the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) united in a laudable effort to restore certainty to the telecommunications marketplace.  Specifically, the Commissioners called upon the industry to conduct commercial negotiations regarding availability of unbundled network elements and announced plans to petition the D.C. Circuit for a 45-day extension of the Court’s stay of its decision vacating portions of the FCC’s Triennial Review Order (TRO) to allow time for such negotiations to take place.

The Federation for Economically Rational Utility Policy (FERUP) commends the FCC for this timely proposal to encourage telecommunications carriers to reach commercially acceptable solutions.  Likewise, FERUP is supportive of the FCC’s impending petition for an extension of the D.C. Circuit’s stay of its decision regarding the TRO to allow marketplace solutions to materialize in lieu of further litigation, delay, and uncertainty.  In addition to Commissioners Connie Murray with the Missouri Public Service Commission and Rudy Bradley with the Florida Public Service Commission, the following FERUP members expressed their support:
Chairman Greg Sopkin of the Colorado Public Utilities Commission remarked, "I applaud Chairman Powell and the entire FCC for preferring the path of arms-length negotiation over protracted litigation.  It is high time that industry resources be rerouted from enriching lawyers and lobbyists for the purposes of delay and uncertainty, to enhancing consumer welfare and the economy through sustainable FCC rules and mutually agreed upon rates."

Commissioner Charles Davidson of the Florida Public Service Commission stated, “I hope that the industry will take this opportunity to negotiate in good faith for commercial solutions to the issues on the table.  Negotiated solutions among carriers are preferable, by far, to the very real possibility of prolonged litigation and continued uncertainty that benefit no one – not the carriers and surely not the consumers.”

Tom Welch, chairman of the Maine Public Utilities Commission, added, "I think this is a very positive development.  I have heard representatives from all segments of the industry affirm that commercial negotiations may provide the best avenue for the certainty and stability that our telecommunications markets have been seeking.  The proposal that Chairman Powell and Commissioners Abernathy, Adelstein, Copps, and Martin have put forward should help provide the opportunity to achieve that certainty and stability far sooner than might otherwise be possible."

"Sometimes the best regulation is to encourage parties to resolve issues,” commented Commissioner Kevin Cramer, a member of the North Dakota Public Service Commission.  “This is an encouraging development and demonstrates real leadership by the Chairman and the entire FCC."

FERUP is a coalition of regulators from across the country who are focused on the formulation of economically rational and sustainable utility policies. 
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